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Dear  LPS Parents and local community members, 
 

Welcome back to school for the 2020 year. I trust your holidays were well spent enjoying time with your families.  Its 
hard to believe that we are back, but the staff are all raring to go to make this, our 60th Anniversary year,  a great one! 
 

SWIMMING LESSONS 
Thank you to all parents that have helped with preparing for swimming lessons, it has been a very positive experience 
for our students and the weather seems to be working in our favour too! 
 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES  AND BOOKLISTS  
Thank you so much to the parents who have sent in their child's school supplies as it is vital the students have all the 
necessary equipment to start each school day.  It is also a requirement that each child has purchases a copy of  the 
Stepping Stones maths resource (years pp-6) and Soundwaves spelling resource (years 5 and 6 only) If you are yet to 
bring supplies to school, or purchase the textbooks we really encourage you to do so by Wednesday next week as we 
are already using these resources in class. Many thanks. 
 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS. 
The Education Department has a set cash figure for each child that attends Public School to ensure that all children 
can be catered for in our schools, so why do we need to pay the voluntary contributions?  These contributions add a            
significant amount to the school and enables us to achieve many more things that enhance your child's learning: for 
example, subsidies for learning incursions, iPad and laptop purchases and leases or the purchase of additional       
resources. These one off costs which are $60 for Kindy and Pre Primary and $40 for Years 1  - 6 really do make a     
difference so as a staff we would really encourage all families to pay their fees. We are looking at having a raffle that 
will be drawn at the end of term for all families that pay their voluntary Contributions by the end of term, I will keep you 
posted about this in the next newsletter. Thanking you in advance for your contribution to our school. 
 

STAFFING FOR 2020 
We have had minimal changes this year which means stability, not just for our students but for our staff. Our 2020 
teaching staff is as follows:- 

K/PP  - Vikki White/ Mell Moulin (EA) 
1/2  -  Kim Simpson/ Tracey Coussens (EA) 
3/4  -  Sue Collins/(Vanessa Patterson (EA) 

5/6  -  Kirrily Skoglund/Hugh Mitchell / Vanessa Patterson (EA) 
The Arts  -  Kim Campbell 
Science  -  Hugh Mitchell 

Early Intervention  -  Darcy Thompson 
At present however, Vikki is recovering from an operation and will not be back until mid term so until then Darcy is   
filling in the K/PP room. 
 

LANCELIN PRIMARY STUDENT COUNCIL 2020 
It is an exciting time for the Student Councillors as we begin a new year. Our Student Council for 2020 is as follows: 

HEAD GIRL  -  Emelia Skoglund 
HEAD BOY  -  Jonah Temby 

SCHOOL PREFECTS  -  Tina Ha and Luke McKeiver 
ENDEAVOUR FACTION CAPTAINS  -  Summer Wilson and Hunter Shields 

GILT DRAGON FACTION CAPTAINS  -  Pepper Furse and Trent Adams 
SUCCESS FACTION CAPTAINS  -  Summer Bellotti and Ryder Pentreath 

 
The students voted for these leaders last year and I am excited to be able to work with them in 2020. We have had our 
first meeting and the students are keen to get some exciting things happening at school. 
 

PARENT INFORMATION SESSIONS 
These important session run through the daily routines that will occur in your child’s classroom this year, and parents 
gain vital information about the classroom and the expectations. We are running 2 sessions in your child’s class on        
WEDNESDAY 12 FEB at the following times:  

2.30  -  3.00  Year 5/6 and K/PP 
3.00  -  3.30  Year 1/2 and Year 3/4 

 
Apologies to the Kindy parents that will have to make a special trip in, but we have had to ensure that the majority of 
our classes are catered for.  To any parents that are not abled to attend the session the information  will be sent home 
in a hard copy format the following day. If you are able to attend that would be fantastic as it is a valuable meeting. 
Please note that there is not sufficient time to hold individual parent meetings that day. Should you wish to speak to 
your child’s teacher personally I am sure they would be happy to arrange another suitable time.   
 
As always thank you for supporting our wonderful school.  We are so grateful for all the help we receive from our     
parents and the wider community that help our students “Fly High …… See Far!” 
 
Warm regards 
 

Jemma Temby 
Principal  
Lancelin Primary School 



 

REMINDER: EARLY CLOSE EVERY WEDNESDAY AT 2.30PM  

 
Lancelin Primary School  

Monster Fete 2020 – Newsletter 

Our School fete will be on Sunday 1st March 2020, on the Labour Day long weekend. As you may be aware, our 

annual fete is the school’s major fundraising effort of the year and is instrumental in providing much needed 

funds for the continued development and improvement of facilities and educational resources within the school. 

Certainly the fete Committee put in a lot of work into the organization of the day, but its true success came from 

the amazing support of the Lancelin community. This note is to let you know what you can do to help. 

FACEBOOK 
 

Follow us at Lancelin Primary School Monster Fete for all news about our fete including the 

upcoming online auction and follow the P&C at P&C Association for Lancelin Primary School 

for P&C news. 
 

VOLUNTEERS – WE NEED YOUR HELP! 
 

The school put on a variety of stalls that help make our Fete a success but we need lots of volunteers on the 
day to help out. We really need the help of ALL parents and teachers on the day. Please see the volunteer    
roster for where you may be able to help. Even just a few hours you can spare means someone else can have a 
break from their stall and look around on the day.  
 

Please see on the following page details of volunteers needed and contact Kate Sewell to discuss where you 
can help on 0438 143 829.  
 

DONATIONS – WHITE ELEPHANT & BOOK STALL 
 

We will be having a white elephant stall and a book stall. For this stall to be a success we need your donations. 
If you can donate any items that we could sell on the day, please drop off at the school anytime from now until 
fete day. 
 

OUTSIDE STALLS 
 

Our contact person for the outside stalls is Jerrah Barrett, please contact her with your bookings and enquiries 

at lancelinfete@gmail.com. Stall fees are $40. 
 

RAFFLE 
 

We will soon be issuing raffle tickets for our fete raffle made up of some fantastic prizes donated to support our 
fete. If you could support this buy buying a raffle ticket or two would be great. 
 

We need you to make our Fete great! 

   2020 Fete Day Volunteers needed 
 

As you can see below we need at a bare minimum 21 volunteers. Around 40 volunteers would make the day less 

onerous on everyone. The more people that volunteer means that more people could do the set up plus run a stall 

from 9-11-.30 then another person do 11.30-2 and pack up.  

 

Please give your name and contact details to Kate as soon as possible so that we can arrange stalls. 

 

The Ambulance attendees and volunteer fire fighters plus the VSSR give up their day to come down to our fete 

and contribute to make the day a success for our school. Let’s show them that we also care about contributing to 

OUR school and volunteer for the day. 

 

Thanks! 
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Tracey’s Horse Riding 
 

Valentines 2 Day Camp 

Saturday 15th & Sunday 16th  

Children may attend 1 or both days 

Bring your beloved a carrot or two 

Bookings Now Open 

 

 

Expressions of interest. 
 

Thinking of starting up after school riding lessons on a Wednesday af-

ter school. This will consist of a ridden lesson , therory & lots of 

hands on experiences. Transport out can be arranged . This will be 

group lesson so prices will be offered at a cheaper rate.  

Please contact me for further details  

Ph 0417182200 Tracey Coussens  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Enrolments                                                              

Lancelin Dance 2020 
 

If you are interested in classes  returning 

to Lancelin in 2020 please get in touch to 

find out more!  

Tinys Dance & Tap   (3-5yrs)                                                  

Junior Dance & Acro (6-8yrs)                                                     

Inter Dance & Acro (9yrs+)  

Girls & Boys 
 

We offer “Fun” classes with disc for families with 2 or more!  

Please email, msg or call Roxanne to enrol in clas-

ses!  041919 2511 - roxpaulfewster@bigpond.com or  

 

School Banking  

 
LANCELIN BRANCH OF BENDIGO 

BANK - STUDENT BANKING 
 

Student banking is held at Lancelin Primary 

School in the Front office on Wednesday morn-

ings from 8:30am – 8:50 am. 

If you would like to open a student banking ac-

count come down to the branch, talk to our 

lovely staff and they will be able assist you. Or 

simply pop into the office on Wednesday morn-

ings and our staff will explain what you need to 

open an account. 

 

We hope to see you there and start our kids into 

good savings habits early. 
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